
RCW 72.09.410  Work ethic camp program—Generally.  The 
department of corrections shall establish one work ethic camp. The 
secretary shall locate the work ethic camp within an already existing 
department compound or facility, or in a facility that is scheduled to 
come on line within the initial implementation date outlined in this 
section. The facility selected for the camp shall appropriately 
accommodate the logistical and cost-effective objectives contained in 
RCW 72.09.400 through *72.09.420, 9.94A.690, and **section 5, chapter 
338, Laws of 1993. The department shall be ready to assign inmates to 
the camp one hundred twenty days after July 1, 1993. The department 
shall establish the work ethic camp program cycle to last from one 
hundred twenty to one hundred eighty days. The department shall 
develop all aspects of the work ethic camp program including, but not 
limited to, program standards, conduct standards, educational 
components including preparation for a high school equivalency 
certificate as described in RCW 28B.50.536, offender incentives, drug 
rehabilitation program parameters, individual and team work goals, 
techniques for improving the offender's self-esteem, citizenship 
skills for successful living in the community, measures to hold the 
offender accountable for his or her behavior, and the successful 
completion of the work ethic camp program granted to the offender 
based on successful attendance, participation, and performance as 
defined by the secretary. The work ethic camp shall be designed and 
implemented so that offenders are continually engaged in meaningful 
activities and unstructured time is kept to a minimum. In addition, 
the department is encouraged to explore the integration and overlay of 
a military style approach to the work ethic camp.  [2013 c 39 § 23; 
1993 c 338 § 3.]

Reviser's note:  *(1) RCW 72.09.420 was repealed by 1998 c 273 § 
1.

**(2) 1993 c 338 § 5 was vetoed by the governor.
Severability—Effective date—1993 c 338: See notes following RCW 

72.09.400.
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